## No(r)ster Family History

Place: Weslyan Church, York Street, Sydney, New South Wales

Noster, Ann White (\*1836 - †1921) Percy, Theodore (\*1838 - †1926)

## **Ann White Noster**

\*14 Jan 1836 - †10 Apr 1921

Father:	Henry Norseter (*? - †?)
Mother:	Mary White (*1796 - †?)
Siblings:	John Richard Noster (*? - †1900) Mary Noster (*? - †?) Elizabeth Norster (*? - †?) Jane Norster (*? - †?) Henry Norster (*? - †1900) Francis Noster (*? - †1922) Samuel John Norster (*1823 - †?) Jane Norster (*1826 - †?)
Husband:	Theodore Percy (*1838 - †1926)
Children:	Francis Henry Percy (*1865 - †1926) Maud Mary Percy (*1867 - †1918) George C Percy (*1869 - †?) Alfred Norster Percy (*1871 - †1965) Walter Cameron Percy (*1874 - †1954) Catherine Isabella Percy (*1876 - †?) Eugenie Annette J Percy (*1881 - †?)
Birth:	14 Jan 1836 Chesil, Portland, Dorset
Baptism:	8 May 1836 Parish Church, Portland, Dorset
Wedding:	8 Oct 1863 Weslyan Church, York Street, Sydney, New South Wales (Theodore Percy)
Death:	10 Apr 1921 Coraki, New South Wales, Australia
Funeral:	11 Apr 1921 Methodist Cemetery, Coraki, New South Wales, Australia
Note:	<sup>a)</sup> 1841-Census: Mallams, Portland, Dorset.nn1851-Census: High Street, Fortunes Well, Portland, Dorset.nn1881-Census: In AustraliannBIOGRAPHY: NSW Death Certificate 1921/007409nSays arr

<sup>a)</sup> 1841-Census: Mallams, Portland, Dorset.nn1851-Census: High Street, Fortunes Well, Portland, Dorset.nn1881-Census: In AustraliannBIOGRAPHY: NSW Death Certificate 1921/007409nSays arrived NSW Aust approx 1872nRetained Mothers name at MarriagenDeath Cert says Mother Father unmarried.

## **Theodore Percy** \*13 Oct 1838 - †18 Nov 1926

Father:	???
Mother:	???
Wife:	Ann White Noster (*1836 - †1921)
Children:	Francis Henry Percy (*1865 - †1926) Maud Mary Percy (*1867 - †1918) George C Percy (*1869 - †?) Alfred Norster Percy (*1871 - †1965) Walter Cameron Percy (*1874 - †1954) Catherine Isabella Percy (*1876 - †?) Eugenie Annette J Percy (*1881 - †?)
Birth:	13 Oct 1838 Walton, Somerset
Wedding:	8 Oct 1863 Weslyan Church, York Street, Sydney, New South Wales (Ann White Noster)
Death:	18 Nov 1926 Coraki, New South Wales, Australia
Note:	<sup>a)</sup> BIOGRAPHY: Extracted from Death notice Richmond River herald. from Scrapbooksupplied by Mrs Bella Mckinnon Mitchell. (Original unparagraphed)nnBIOGRAPHY: After several weeks illness Mr Theodore Percy of Union St, Coraki, passed to his rest on Thursday night at the advanced age of 88 years. The deceased gentleman came from fine old English stock, being a native of Walton in Somersetshire.n When at 17 years of age he left the family roof, and, in the company with his brother, the late Joseph Pursey, of "Frampton Park" Bungawalbyn, set sail on the "Phoebe Dunbar" for Australia. This was the beginning of what was to prove an adventurous and at times thrilling pioneering life. The "Phoebe Dunbar" was wrecked in Moreton Bay and those aboard clambered ashore by means of the jib boom. Mr Percy went to work at Helidon Spa and Gatton Stations, then he took a turn at the Mookerawa diggings, but failing to strike payable gold went to William Boyd's station at Stonehenge, near Glen Innes.n In the year 1863, he moved to Sydney and was married in the old Wesleyan Chapel in York Street (Note until this time he used his birth spelling of PURSEY WGP). With his young wife he left for New Caledonia, followed coffee growing at Mont D'or, and then managed a cattle station at St Vincent.n The natives there were treacherous, but he was able to over come their hostility, and live in peace amongst them. Finally, however, they broke out in insurrection, revolted against French rule, and massacred a large number of the whites. Fortunately, Mr Percy's family were able to escape, and he sent them to Sydney. Mr Percy himself helped quell the rebellion, but the experience he went through determined him to leave the country, especially as the whole of his savings had been lost in a nickel mine floated in London with a capital of 220,000 pounds, but which never paid a dividend.n About the year 1878 Mr Percy returned to Sydney, and in March 1880 brought his family to the Richmond by the original "Richmond" which was skippered by the late